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Bailey, Heather

From: Lauren Lofton < >
Sent: Monday, September 28, 2020 9:35 AM
To: Bailey, Heather; Schultz, Trent
Subject: 1047 Spaight Street
Attachments: 1047 Spaight Porch Roof.jpg; Boundary Agreement_.pdf; Exhibit A to Boundary 

Agreement.pdf

 

Heather and Trent, 
 
We write to you regarding the Landmarks Commission Application dated September 14, 2020 (the 
“Application”) for the replacement of an existing side porch (the “Project”) at 1047 Spaight Street, 
Madison, Wisconsin (“Subject Property”).  We are the owners of the property located at 1039 Spaight 
Street, Madison, Wisconsin (“Our Property”).  Our Property lies immediately southwest of the Subject 
Property, and the subject porch lies between our home and the home located on the Subject 
Property.  Below please find our comments regarding the Project as described in the Application: 
 
1)  The existing porch, which is visible from the street, reflects historic character in the architectural 
elements of the support columns, the dimensioned, decorative roof framing/brackets, the decorative 
molding, and the unusual and unique design of the porch roof.  We note that a photo of the existing porch 
roof was not including with the Application and thus have attached a photo of the roof to this email for 
your information.  We further note that the historic character of the existing porch ties in with the balance 
of this historic home designed by Claude and Starck.   We do not see the retention or preservation of any 
of these historic elements in the proposed replacement porch (which features a utilitarian design more 
commonly seen in suburban new construction) and thus do not believe that a certificate of 
appropriateness is warranted for the Project as currently proposed in the Application. 
 
2)  On Sheet A-2 (Site Plan), the applicant indicates that the replacement porch will be of the same size, 
height and color as the existing porch.  Sheet A-3 (Existing Plan) indicates that the dimensions of the 
existing porch are 4’ x 4’, and Sheet A-4 (New Plan) indicates that the dimensions of the replacement 
porch will be 4’ x 4’.  In our review of the Application, we did not see the height of the existing porch or the 
proposed replacement porch documented.   
 
For your reference, attached please find a boundary agreement recorded with respect to Our Property and 
the Subject Property, which includes a recent survey attached as Exhibit A (the “Survey”).  Per the Survey, 
the existing porch currently extends 3.35’ from the wall of the home on the Subject Property and runs 
parallel to the lot line for 4.2’.  Further, the outside edge of the existing porch is located 1.22’ from the 
property line between the Subject Property and Our Property.  To the extent an increase in size of the 
porch is permitted under the code (and, we assume such an increase is not permitted due to setback and 
other requirements), then we would oppose any such size increase.  Further, we trust City staff will take all 
appropriate steps to ensure that the size of the porch is not increased during any approved construction.   
 
Please let us know if you have any questions regarding the foregoing.  Thank you for considering our 
comments. 
 
Sincerely, 

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.  
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Lauren Lofton & David Stanowski 
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